

UPLYME NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
NOTES OF MEETING ON TUESDAY, 17TH FEBRUARY 2015
AT THE OLD BLACK DOG, UPLYME

Present: John Garland (Chairman), Neil Pullinger, Barbara Kidson, Gary Bilbie, Peter Dench, Pat Dench, Chris James, Ray Helm (new member)

Apologies: Glen Broom, Terry Sweeney, John Duffin, Simon Williams, Claire Wiscombe

1. Welcome and apologies – John G welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced our new member, Ray Helm. Ray is a retired senior police officer, head of road policing and worked closely with the head of highways and engineering.
2. Minutes – accepted. There were no matters arising that were not on the agenda.
3. Correspondence – none
4. Focus/Working Groups reports - most Groups were now ready to write up their consultations. Pat and Peter D awaiting feedback reference Tourism and Businesses. It was felt that we could now draw a line under consultation until the Referendum.

John G. led the feedback on the Public Meeting which took place on 31st January at the Village Hall. It was agreed that it had been a valuable event, showcasing the clubs/societies in the village and raising awareness of the NP. The maps had been extremely popular with visitors. Comments from the event reinforced feedback from previous public meeting and responses to questionnaires.

Barbara's map for a village centre had been well received and comments taken on board. Traffic management came up as an issue, i.e., one way traffic through Venlake and Gore Lane. Discussion took place on 'safer travel environment' in relation to Hunter's Lodge junction, routes through the village and the use of Trinity Hill (for traffic going into Lyme Regis).

5. NP Documentation – still required for the files that Barbara and Lois are collating.
6. Finance – all accounting has been completed and £700 was returned. Discussion took place on future funding applications – should this prove necessary to cover costs of producing the final document for parishioners to read and vote upon.
7. Locality – Jo Widdicombe has suggested that we meet. It was agreed that we would decide the purpose of a meeting at our next meeting which would take place in a fortnight's time. After which John G would contact her.
8. Simon Williams had provided notes to assist the group in the next stage of preparations for the NP itself. Group members were asked to read his paper and be ready to comment at the next meeting.
9. **Date of next meeting – MONDAY, 2ND MARCH 2015 – 7.00 AT THE OLD BLACK DOG, UPLYME.**
10. Any Other Business – none.

TO NOTE THAT TERRY SWEENEY WOULD NOT BE AVAILABLE UNTIL END OF APRIL AND CHRIS JAMES WOULD NOT BE AVAILABLE UNTIL AFTER 7TH APRIL.